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The testing season is upon us and here is what you need to know in a nutshell:  

CMAS PSAT 

• CMAS will begin on April 11 

• Please complete the opt out form 

by Monday, April 4 if you do not 

intend for your student to take the 

test - refusal form  

• All students, whether completing 

the assessments or not, will 

attend school at MA East on 

testing dates 

• PSAT 9 & 10 will be 

administered on April 13 

• Please complete the opt out 

form by Monday April 4 if 

you do not intend for your 

student to take the test 

refusal form 

• All students in grades 6-10 

are expected to attend 

school on the PSAT test day  

*For more detailed information regarding CMAS and PSAT please see the next pages. 

Additional testing information will be coming out soon.  

 
Administrative update:  
Dear MA East Families, 
I want to inform you all that on 2/22/22 I submitted my resignation to the COO and 
Board and shortly thereafter I notified the MA East staff. My last day will be 4/15/22. 
This is what I shared in my letter to the COO, MA Board and East Staff. 
 
“This position has offered me an opportunity to grown in my professional career. 
However, I have made the decision to step down. Unfortunately, when accepting this 
position, I could not have predicted the unexpected health needs of my family. I will 
need to travel back to Minnesota frequently to provide care for my parents. I will do all 
I can with the remainder of my time to support the end of the school year. Thank you 
for the opportunity to serve at Monument Academy, I am grateful for the experience.”  
 
Sincerely,  
Tamiko Thomas  

https://www.familyid.com/programs/monument-academy-state-standardized-assessment-refusal-2021-2022
https://www.familyid.com/programs/monument-academy-state-standardized-assessment-refusal-2021-2022-psat


 
 

Upcoming Events 
Wednesday/Thursday, March 30/31 – 6th grade fieldtrip 
Friday, April 1 – First Friday, Free Dress Day 
Thursday, April 7 – MS Free Dress Within your Peak Color (more Below) 

Thursday, April 7 – Lights, Camera, Auction!  (See Below) 
Friday, April 8 – MS Movie Night at 6:30pm 

April 8-18 – Scholastic Book Fair 
Friday, April 15 – NO SCHOOL – Staff Appreciation 
Friday/Saturday, April 22/23 – Drama Performance at 7pm 

Friday, April 29 – MS Field Day 
Saturday, April 30 – Color Bash MS Dance at 5pm 
 

 

CMAS Information for Grades 6-8 
If your child is in 6th - 8th grade, we are approaching that time of year when we 

administer the CMAS test (CO State Standardized Assessment).  The CMAS testing 

window is from April 11, 2022, to April 29, 2022. 

• 6th Grade testing (ELA and Math) 

• 7th Grade testing (ELA and Math) 

• 8th Grade testing (ELA, Math, and Science) 

 

The specific schedule for CMAS testing will be published after spring break. 

 

Throughout the school year, Monument Academy administers a variety of content 

related tests per state and federal requirements.  This assessment calendar on the 

Monument Academy website provides details on each of the assessments (i.e., grades 

tested, purpose of test, dates of tests, format of tests). 

 

Per Colorado law (HB 15-1323), parents have the right to refuse to have their 

child(ren) take the state standardized tests listed above.  Information regarding the 

process for parent refusal is located on the MA website. The refusal form is located in 

FamilyID. All students, whether completing the assessments or not, will attend 

school at MA East on these days. 

 

We appreciate positive encouragement of your student’s participation in these 

assessments. If you have any questions, please email Angela Duca HERE for 

any questions regarding CMAS testing for grades 6-8. 

 

You may also find helpful information on our Monument Academy website  or the 

state website http://www.cde.state.co.us/assessment. 

 

 

  

https://www.monumentacademy.net/parent-information/assessments/
https://www.monumentacademy.net/parent-information/assessments/assessment-refusal-faqs/
https://www.monumentacademy.net/parent-information/assessments/assessment-refusal-faqs/
https://www.familyid.com/programs/monument-academy-state-standardized-assessment-refusal-2021-2022
mailto:aduca@monumentacademy.net
https://www.monumentacademy.net/
http://www.cde.state.co.us/assessment


 
 

PSAT Information for Grades 9-10 
If your child is in 9th or 10th grade, we are approaching that time of year when we 

administer the PSAT (Preliminary Scholastic Aptitude Test) test.  The PSAT will be 

administered on the following dates:   

• Test date: April 13, 2022 

• Make-up date: April 27, 2022 

 

Throughout the school year, Monument Academy administers a variety of content 

related tests per state and federal requirements.  This assessment calendar on the 

Monument Academy website provides details on each of the assessments (i.e., grades 

tested, purpose of test, dates of tests, format of tests). 

 

Per Colorado law (HB 15-1323), parents have the right to refuse to have their 

child(ren) take the state standardized tests listed above.  Information regarding the 

process for parent refusal is located on the MA website. The refusal form is located in 

FamilyID. All students, whether completing the assessment or not, will attend 

school at MA East on these days. 

 

We appreciate positive encouragement of your student’s participation in these 

assessments. If you have any questions, please email Angela Duca HERE for 

any questions regarding PSAT testing for grades 9-10. 

 

You may also find helpful information on our Monument Academy website or the state 

website http://www.cde.state.co.us/assessment. 

 

 

Student Council – Color Out! 
Middle School Student! On Thursday, April 7th, there will be a competition at the 

assembly.  Free Dress Within your Peak Color.  Wear the very most of your peak color 

to Win.  Example; Lincoln Peak - wear red socks, red pants, red shirt and red hat! 

 

Nurses Office Flyer is Attached 
Latest guidelines for knowing when your student is too sick for school. 
 

Annual Fundraiser! 
The Monument Academy Invest in Tomorrow team is hosting its 2nd annual fundraising 

event at the Boot Barn themed "Lights, Camera, Auction!". Join us for a parents-

night-out featuring food, drinks, silent auction, and a live auction led by a Colorado 

Champion Auctioneer! All proceeds benefit our MA school resource officer and teacher 

bonuses. Block your calendars for some fun - April 7, 2022! 

 

https://www.monumentacademy.net/parent-information/assessments/
https://www.monumentacademy.net/parent-information/assessments/assessment-refusal-faqs/
https://www.monumentacademy.net/parent-information/assessments/assessment-refusal-faqs/
https://www.familyid.com/programs/monument-academy-state-standardized-assessment-refusal-2021-2022-psat
mailto:mailtoaduca@monumentacademy.net
https://www.monumentacademy.net/
http://www.cde.state.co.us/assessment


 
 

Do you have a live or silent Auction item to donate? Would you like to promote your 

business with a Corporate Sponsorship? Please contact Wendy Brethauer at 

wjbrethauer@gmail.com.  

 

Get your tickets now! https://qrco.de/MAInvest  

 

Flyer on last page of this edition 
 
 

 
 

Please Join Our Team - We Are Hiring!!! 

Please check out our current needed positions HERE 
 
As always, we need Substitutes also. HERE  

 
 

Carline Reminders 
 

• Please pull all the way up the side of the sidewalk to the top light pole for drop 
off in the morning and afternoon, doing this helps to avoid a large back-up 
along Jane Lundeen. 

• Students are Only to be picked up in carline in the parking lot.  Not behind the 
school and not along Jane Lundeen Drive. 

• Safety First - Please NO children +/or pets playing in the parking lot during 
carline. 

 
 

Delay Start Schedule 
Just a reminder that when we have a delayed start there are no Routine Early 
Releases due to Academic time until 3:30. 
  

mailto:wjbrethauer@gmail.com
https://qrco.de/MAInvest
https://www.monumentacademy.net/quick-links/employment/
https://www.monumentacademy.net/quick-links/employment/?category=Substitute


 
 

Parent Volunteer Opportunities! 
East Campus needs volunteers for Lunch Duties as well as Carline Help! 
 
https://www.monumentacademy.net/volunteering/volunteer-events/ 
  (warning, this page takes a moment to load) 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://www.monumentacademy.net/volunteering/volunteer-events/


 
 

 

 
Sources of Strength (SoS) at Monument Academy is a student led program that 

focuses on improving mental health through Family Support, Positive Friends, 

Mentors, Healthy Activities, Generosity, Spirituality, Physical Health, & Mental Health.  

A small group of SoS High School students felt the need to spear head a drive with 

support from SoS middle school students to help Ukrainian students.  SoS is 

partnering with Project C.U.R.E. to gather donations to create Kits for Kids to send aid 

to Ukrainian kids!  Thus, SUS (Supporting Ukrainian Students) was formed! Here is 

how you can be a part:  

 

Students of SoS are asking the community from Monument Academy for donations to 

fill Kits for Kids.  Items needed include:  

• Acetaminophen (325 mg) OR Ibuprofen (Jr. or 200 mg.) tablets – no 

liquid   

• Box of Adhesive Bandages 

• Triple Antibiotic Ointment 

• 1% Hydrocortisone Cream 

• Toothbrushes (min. 4) 

• Hand sanitizer (travel size) 

• Elastic Bandage 

• Comb (6” or larger) (“rat tail” style not preferred)  

• Facial Tissues (travel size) 

• Blunt Scissors 

• Tweezers 

• Bar of Soap 

• Nail Clippers (no manicure sets) 

** Money is also accepted – checks can be payable to Project CURE. 

 

Items will be collected at both campuses!  Students can drop their donations into 

Support Ukrainian Students Boxes that are set up in the entrances of each building.  

Please give checks to either your students teacher or the front office.  Donations will 

be collected through Friday, April 15th.  SoS want to thank you for supporting their 

first Mental Health Drive!   If you have any questions, please contact Mrs. Howarth at 

chowarth@monumentacademy or (719) 431-8001 ext 2030. 

  



 
 

From Athletics Department: 
Week of March 28 

Get out and support your Lynx student-athletes! 

 

Spring Track & Field 

Monument Academy HS & MS Track & Field season has started! There was such a 

large turnout this year for the first practice! The kids are excited, the coaches are 

excited, and we’re excited to get Spring sports here at Monument Academy started 

with a bang! Practice times are Monday through Thursday 3:45-5:00pm and Fridays 

1:15-2:30pm at the East Campus.  

 

Matchwits 

Matchwits will compete in the final meet here at Monument Academy on April 8 to 

finish out a spectacular year and with hopes to win the first-place trophy! If you have 

interest in helping with the April 8th event, please contact Matchwits Coach Allison 

Wise at awise@monumentacademy.net.  

 

Girls Soccer 

Girls soccer had their first practice this past Monday, and from the sounds of it they 

are geared to have another outstanding season! Practice this week will be Wednesday 

and Friday from 4:00-5:30PM at Dirty Woman Park. 

 

New Athletics Programs  

Here at Monument Academy, developing our athletic program beyond middle school 

has been a top priority this year. We want to be able to give our 8th graders a reason to 

continue to call MA home. Which is why we are pleased to announce that starting 

2022-2023, Monument Academy High School Athletics will be offering Girls Volleyball, 

Girls Basketball, and Boys Basketball! These programs will be opened to all incoming 

9th, 10th, and 11th graders. Be on the lookout for more news about coaches, 

registration, and uniforms as the 2022-2023 school year inches closer!  

 

 

 

Boys Lacrosse 

The Lynx Boys lacrosse team took 

the field for their first game in 

program history on March 16th and 

came away with a 7-5 win over 

Vanguard. The team returns to 

Vanguard this Friday, April 1 for a 

5pm game and then faces Colorado 

Springs School next week. 

 

 

  

mailto:awise@monumentacademy.net


 
 

 



 
 

 



 
 

 
Link HERE  

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSeqiYygrnCA3XUaUu2yGzz3JTxZXWTGTvIoHhDWC_3OxXcrTA/viewform


 
 

From East Campus PTO: 
 

 
 



 
 

 


